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P r o t e c t i n g ,  M a i n t a i n i n g  a n d  I m p r o v i n g  t h e  H e a l t h  o f  A l l  M i n n e s o t a n s  

May 14, 2018 

Mr. Theodore Wegleitner 
President, Lakeview Memorial Hospital  
927 West Churchill Street 
Stillwater, MN 55082 

Dear Mr. Wegleitner, 

As you are likely aware, the Minnesota Department of Health is conducting a public interest 
review of a proposal to add beds at Regions Hospital in Saint Paul. To finalize our review, MDH 
is seeking to better understand what share of the currently unused bed capacity serving the 
east metro area is actually available as surge capacity.  

We would appreciate if you could provide answers to the following questions specific to your 
facility via email within a week: 

1. What is the number of available inpatient beds as of May 2018? 
2. Of the currently unused inpatient licensed bed capacity,  

a. How many beds could be brought online within a short period of time and 
without structural change or reorganization of patient rooms (e.g. leaving single 
rooms as single rooms or converting observation units to inpatient units)? 

b. How many beds could be brought online with minor structural changes or 
reorganization of rooms (e.g. refurbishing space not used for inpatient care)? 

Again, we would appreciate if you could respond to these questions by Wednesday, May 23, 
2018. Please respond by sending an e-mail to Alisha Simon at alisha.simon@state.mn.us. You 
may reach out for questions by calling Alisha at 651-201-3557.  

We very much appreciate your assistance and the short turnaround. 

Sincerely,  

 

Stefan Gildemeister 
Director, Health Economics Program 
www.health.state.mn.us/healtheconomics 

mailto:alisha.simon@state.mn.us
http://www.health.state.mn.us/healtheconomics
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May 14, 2018 

Mr. Tom O’Connor 
President, United Hospital  
333 North Smith Avenue 
St. Paul, MN 55102 

Dear Mr. O’Connor, 

As you are likely aware, the Minnesota Department of Health is conducting a public interest 
review of a proposal to add beds at Regions Hospital in Saint Paul. To finalize our review, MDH 
is seeking to better understand what share of the currently unused bed capacity serving the 
east metro area is actually available as surge capacity.  

We would appreciate if you could provide answers to the following questions specific to your 
facility via email within a week: 

1. What is the number of available inpatient beds as of May 2018? 
2. Of the currently unused inpatient licensed bed capacity,  

a. How many beds could be brought online within a short period of time and 
without structural change or reorganization of patient rooms (e.g. leaving single 
rooms as single rooms or converting observation units to inpatient units)? 

b. How many beds could be brought online with minor structural changes or 
reorganization of rooms (e.g. refurbishing space not used for inpatient care)? 

Again, we would appreciate if you could respond to these questions by Wednesday, May 23, 
2018. Please respond by sending an e-mail to Alisha Simon at alisha.simon@state.mn.us. You 
may reach out for questions by calling Alisha at 651-201-3557.  

We very much appreciate your assistance and the short turnaround. 

Sincerely,  

 
Stefan Gildemeister 
Director, Health Economics Program 
www.health.state.mn.us/healtheconomics 

mailto:alisha.simon@state.mn.us
http://www.health.state.mn.us/healtheconomics
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May 14, 2018 

Ms. Laura Reed
President, Acute Care Hospitals
St. Joseph’s Hospital, Fairview Health Services
69 West Exchange Street 
St. Paul, MN 55102 

Dear Ms. Reed, 

As you are likely aware, the Minnesota Department of Health is conducting a public interest 
review of a proposal to add beds at Regions Hospital in Saint Paul. To finalize our review, MDH 
is seeking to better understand what share of the currently unused bed capacity serving the 
east metro area is actually available as surge capacity.  

We would appreciate if you could provide answers to the following questions specific to your 
facility via email within a week: 

1. What is the number of available inpatient beds as of May 2018?
2. Of the currently unused inpatient licensed bed capacity,

a. How many beds could be brought online within a short period of time and
without structural change or reorganization of patient rooms (e.g. leaving single
rooms as single rooms or converting observation units to inpatient units)?

b. How many beds could be brought online with minor structural changes or
reorganization of rooms (e.g. refurbishing space not used for inpatient care)?

Again, we would appreciate if you could respond to these questions by Wednesday, May 23, 
2018. Please respond by sending an e-mail to Alisha Simon at alisha.simon@state.mn.us. You 
may reach out for questions by calling Alisha at 651-201-3557.  

We very much appreciate your assistance and the short turnaround. 

Sincerely,  

Stefan Gildemeister 
Director, Health Economics Program 
www.health.state.mn.us/healtheconomics 

mailto:alisha.simon@state.mn.us
http://www.health.state.mn.us/healtheconomics
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P  r  o  t e  c  t i  n  g  ,  M  a i n t a i n i n g  a n d  I  m p r o  v i n g  t h e  H e a l t h  o  f  A  l l  M  i n  n  e  s o  t a  n s

May 14, 2018 

Ms. Laura Reed
President, Acute Care Hospitals
University of Minnesota Medical Center, Fairview Health Services
2450 Riverside Avenue
Minneapolis, MN 55454

Dear Ms. Reed, 

As you are likely aware, the Minnesota Department of Health is conducting a public interest 
review of a proposal to add beds at Regions Hospital in Saint Paul. To finalize our review, 
MDH is seeking to better understand what share of the currently unused bed capacity serving 
the east metro area is actually available as surge capacity.  

We would appreciate if you could provide answers to the following questions specific to your 
facility via email within a week: 

1. What is the number of available inpatient beds as of May 2018?
2. Of the currently unused inpatient licensed bed capacity,

a. How many beds could be brought online within a short period of time and
without structural change or reorganization of patient rooms (e.g. leaving single
rooms as single rooms or converting observation units to inpatient units)?

b. How many beds could be brought online with minor structural changes or
reorganization of rooms (e.g. refurbishing space not used for inpatient care)?

Again, we would appreciate if you could respond to these questions by Wednesday, May 23, 
2018. Please respond by sending an e-mail to Alisha Simon at alisha.simon@state.mn.us. You 
may reach out for questions by calling Alisha at 651-201-3557.  

We very much appreciate your assistance and the short turnaround. 

Sincerely,  

Stefan Gildemeister 
Director, Health Economics Program 
www.health.state.mn.us/healtheconomics 

mailto:alisha.simon@state.mn.us
http://www.health.state.mn.us/healtheconomics



